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Premier：CEC to decide whether to synchronize elections
TAIPEI, April 1 – After visiting Democratic Progressive Party (DPP) Chairman Su Tseng-chang, Premier Frank Hsieh said that the Central Election Commission (CEC) will decide whether to hold three local elections together the end of this year.
In a rare sign of disagreement between the DPP administration and the party, DPP Secretary-General Lee Yi-yang said to hold these local elections abruptly without necessary measures to ensure the elections’ transparency and fairness would only give corrupt candidates a perfect chance to fix them.
The Executive Yuan’s plan to hold the three local-level elections together at the end of this year has pitted the country’s two major parties against the three minor ones in the Legislative Yuan.
Kuomintang Legislator Chen Chieh said the change was aimed at facilitating the DPP’s plan to woo voters with its “pork barrel” policies in all three elections.
Meanwhile, the three minor parties in the legislature, namely the People First Party, the Taiwan Solidarity Union and the Non-Partisan Solidarity Union, voiced their support for the plan, saying it would save money for both the government and society.

